
Some “POOP” from the Front Office  
August 12, 2018  
Greetings from NJ, the Garden State. Hope everyone is having an enjoyable summer 2018. Many are not, and 
our thoughts and prayers go out to victims of flood, fire storms, and other nasty events.  
This message is “not a president’s message”, as usual. The info intended for an opening paragraph originally 
flowed out and into the computer from both the President’s and Firing Circle editor’s seat. As the summer 
races along, the Association’s Board is working on the final details for the Tucson, AZ reunion. We are solid! 
The reunion registrations for Tucson are increasing quickly. As we track registration numbers, this sure looks 
like it will be very well attended. I’m happy to say that a good number of “first-timers” have registered. See the 
“Who’s Coming” list later in the Firing Circle.  
We are also working with reunion coordinator Chuck Williams, who has begun planning for a super Reunion 
XX in Salt Lake City in Sept. 2019.  
One of our Points-of-Contact for the 16th SOS at Canon AFB, Steve “Col Mac” MacIssac, attended a Change-
of-Command Ceremony – also reported-on in this issue. Also, there is a story of Marshall Mullins’ Trike, being 
donated to a Patriot Guard Rider. And this issue also contains important information and updates for reunion 
attendees.  
Hope you enjoy this issue of the Firing Circle. The format is unchanged from the recent past newsletters -- 
hoping it is not getting stale for you. It would be wonderful to have a new Firing Circle editor to refresh its look 
and feel!  
Be safe out there: be seeing many of you in Tucson for a fun reunion.  
Mike Drzyzga, Pres. 2016 – 2018  
and Firing Circle editor 


